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from Elizabeth City, nc!
2024 is here and already the Lord’s Work is continuing to grow and move forward!
We have had several people saved throughout this month and one of our converts led his first person to the Lord-a great start to the new year! We also had one of our converts get baptized this past Sunday. He is a Coast Guard veteran and has been coming faithfully every service since getting saved about 3 weeks ago. We have had 10 first time visitors this month and this is a promising start as we try to continually reach more people.
We are also doing some renovations to our property inside and out. Our contractor started on our parking lot this morning and we are also renovating our small fellowship hall to make a Junior Church to accommodate visiting families with small children. As the Lord sends us people, we try to make adjustments to best minister to their needs. 
Right now, we are about to have our fourth annual Friend Day on Feb. 4th, and we are working hard to fill the Lord’s House and hopefully see people saved and baptized! Please pray for this special Sunday and I will have a report in next month’s letter.

Thank you all for your consistent prayers and financial support to make this all possible!
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